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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a Motion to Withdraw Application (Motion) without prejudice, filed by the City of Evans (Evans) on March 12, 2009.  The original Application requested authority to modify the existing at-grade crossing including widening, new crossing surface, reconstruction and relocation of crossbucks, and advance warning signing at the crossing of Weld County Road 33 (WCR 33) with the Union Pacific Railroad Company (UPRR), National Inventory No. 804531U.

2. The Commission approved Evans’ Application by Decision No. C06-0870, mailed July 27, 2006, and authorized and ordered Evans to proceed with the crossing improvements.

3. Evans states that the proposed crossing improvements to WCR 33 were originally for the purpose of accommodating an expanded industrial growth on the southern edge of Evans.  This project has been delayed on two other occasions and now appears to be delayed for an unspecified amount of time again.  Evans requests the Commission permit Evans to withdraw its application, without prejudice.  Evans intends, at some future unspecified time, to resubmit a new application concerning the same crossing.

4. The Commission has previously approved two extensions of time for this project by Decision Nos. C07-0012, mailed July 27, 2006 and C07-0510, mailed June 15, 2007.

5. On March 27, 2009, UPRR filed a Response to Evans’ Motion to Withdraw.  UPRR is not opposed to the Motion.  However, UPRR states it has expended funds in this matter that need to be paid before the withdrawal is allowed.  

6. Our review of the initial Application shows that there are no current safety issues that were identified at the crossings in question.  Therefore, withdrawal of the application should not create any safety issues.

7. Now being fully advised in the matter, we refer the Motion without prejudice to an Administrative Law Judge and require UPRR to file copies of the invoices it states need to be paid for Commission review within 30 days of this Order.  The Administrative Law Judge is requested to review the invoices and determine the merits of the payments by Evans prior to ruling on the Motion.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Motion for Withdrawal of PUC Application without prejudice filed by the City of Evans is assigned to an Administrative Law Judge (ALJ).

2. Union Pacific Railroad Company is required to file copies of the invoices for which payment is requested for ALJ review within 30 days of the Mailed Date of this Order.

3. The Commission retains jurisdiction to enter further required orders.

4. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
April 1, 2009.
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